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NCOIL TO CONGRESS: ENACT LEGISLATION TO ALLOW                             LONG-TERM CARE PARTNERSHIPS
Albany, New York, November 30, 2004 ─ On November 18 during a meeting of the National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL) Life Insurance Committee, legislators voted unanimously to adopt a model resolution urging Congress to enact federal legislation H.R.1406 and its companion bill S.R.2077.  The legislation would amend Title XIX of the Social Security Act to allow additional states to establish long-term care partnership programs.  The Committee’s passage of the resolution is a precursor to considering model legislation regarding long-term care partnership programs.
The amendment would remove a restriction created by The Omnibus Reconciliation Act (OBRA) of 1993 that inadvertently limited states' ability to implement long-term care partnership programs by setting a deadline for authorization of such systems.  Originally funded by the Robert Woods Johnson Foundation in 1988, long-term care partnerships incorporate private long-term care insurance with special Medicaid eligibility requirements. Partnership programs allow individuals to purchase long-term care insurance while protecting their personal assets. 

Originally five states were granted federal waivers to implement the partnership programs however only four states, California, Connecticut, Indiana, and New York have operational programs. 

-MORE-

Partnership states have focused on creating affordable products that encourage people to self-insure, enable purchasers to provide better protection against impoverishment, and reduce the costs of long-term care on the Medicaid program.

In operation for more than a decade, the partnership programs in all four states boast approximately 140,000 policies in force and of those less than 90 individuals have had to access Medicaid. 
The NCOIL Life Insurance Committee is developing a proposed Partnership for Long-Term Care Implementation Model Act, which was released as a working draft during the November 18 Committee meeting.  The proposed model legislation would allow states to set-up long-term care partnership programs so that when Congress acts to remove the OBRA 1993 impediment, states will not have to wait to begin implementing the program. The Committee will consider the proposed model act during the March 3 through 6 NCOIL Spring 2004 Meeting in Hilton Head, South Carolina.

For more information please contact Fran Liebich at the NCOIL office at 518- 687-0178.
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